
NEVADA IS A BRAND INSPECTION STATE 
1. Per NRS 565, a brand inspection is required on all Bovine and Equine species.
2. A brand inspection is required for all changes of ownership regardless of buying, selling,

rescuing or gifting, as well as for slaughter.
3. A brand inspection is required regardless if sold or purchased/received through want-

ads, grocery store flyers, Craig’s list etc.
4. A brand inspection is required for all transportation across district lines (map attached),

within the state and to leave the state. Livestock Movement Permits are available.
5. A brand inspection is required if entering Nevada from a brand inspection state; legal

proof of ownership if entering from a non-brand inspection state.
6. A bill of sale is not a legal document to buy/sell livestock in Nevada.
7. A health certificate and negative coggins is required for all equine entering Nevada or

entering any neighboring states.
8. A health certificate and entry permit are required on any cattle/bison entering Nevada.

For cattle/bison leaving Nevada and entering another state, check that state’s
requirements.

To find a brand inspector near you, go to http://agri.nv.gov/Animals/Livestock/Brands/ 

For questions regarding health requirements or brand inspection laws call 775-753-1360 

http://agri.nv.gov/Animals/Livestock/Brands/
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